DRAFT MINUTES
 
These are the Draft Minutes of the meeting of the Board of Health of North Plainfield , NJ held on Monday, 14 November 2011.  Every attempt has been made to make these minutes as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.  However, as it is a draft document, it is not to be construed as an official account of the actions of the Governing Body occurring at an actual meeting.  If changes are approved, revised minutes will be posted to the website and/or provided with changes as announced at a future meeting. 
 
MINUTES of the meeting of the Board of Health of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, November 14, 2011 at 7:35 p.m. at the North Plainfield Community Center , 614 Greenbrook Road , North Plainfield , New Jersey .

 

            PRESENT:
 
            Board Members:          Mary H. Forbes

Lawrence La Ronde

Everett Merrill 

Frank Righetti 

                                                Douglas M. Singleterry, Vice Chairman

                                                

            Also Present:                Michael Giordano Jr. , Mayor

                                                David Hollod, Borough Administrator   

Eric M. Bernstein, Esq., Borough Attorney 

                                                Richard K. Phoenix, Board Secretary

 

            ABSENT:
 
Board Members:          Robert E. Hitchcock (excused)

                                    Frank “Skip” Stabile, Chairman (excused)

                                    

            The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Mrs. Forbes. 

 

            Moment of Silence in Honor of the Men and Women Serving in Our Armed Forces
 

            Board Vice Chairman Singleterry read the following Notice of Compliance:

 

            "This is a meeting of the Board of Health of the Borough of North Plainfield.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News, The Star Ledger and WKMB Radio on November 7, 2011 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."

 

            PUBLIC COMMENT:  
 

            Renee Melendez, 634 Warfield Road, North Plainfield , commented on the continued issues with speeding on Warfield Road .  She complained that the Police Department seemed to have a lax attitude on the subject.  Mr. Hollod advised that he would speak with the Chief again on this matter.  Mr. Merrill suggested speaking with the Chief about the installation of speed humps.   

 

            Frank D’Amore, 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield , commented that Warfield Road is conducive to speeding.  There is no reason why speed humps cannot be installed; Kensington Avenue in Plainfield has slowed their speeders with them.  He then questioned why the commercial vehicle ordinance had been postponed and suggested that the Council place the commercial vehicle ordinance on the ballot to allow the residents to decide.  He commented that the Police were notified of a taxi that parks nightly on Summit Avenue and the summonses were mailed to the owner of the vehicle.  

 

            Elliott Reyes, 13 Wilson Avenue, North Plainfield , commented on the constant speeding and illegal u-turns occurring on Wilson Avenue .  Vice President Singleterry requested that the Administration look into this issue for Mr. Reyes. 

 

            Tracy Peters, 495 Ayres Avenue, North Plainfield , echoed the sentiments of Mrs. Melendez and Mr. D’Amore regarding Warfield Avenue speeders.  She spoke of her concerns with speeders on Rockview Avenue as well.  

 

            Cheryl Myer, 264 Watchung Avenue, North Plainfield , commented on the motorists speeding in her neighborhood to beat the light at Watchung Avenue and Mountain Avenue .  After addressing her concerns with Officer Weber, she was told that the Police Department does not have the manpower to sit and run radar.  She urged the Council to look into the installation of speed humps to slow the traffic flow.  She commented that Chief Parenti doesn’t like speed humps and that he should not have a say as he doesn’t live in North Plainfield .  

 

            John Langenbach, 112 Jackson Avenue, North Plainfield , spoke of the great loss with the passing of Robert Lake .  He was a great leader and a true advocate of volunteerism in North Plainfield .   

 

            Matthew Miller, 125 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield , commented on the issue of speeding on Warfield Road , questioned if the Administration had kept records of the increased police patrol on Warfield Road and if so, would this information be available to the public?  Mr. Hollod advised that he will speak with the Police Chief and rely on his professional recommendations.             
 
            DISCUSSION:
 

1.         Contract with Somerset County Department of Health – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that this contract is similar to past contracts with Somerset County .  Mr. Bernstein would like to discuss this agreement with the Council which is why the Executive Session was scheduled for tonight.

 

            Mr. Bernstein requested the wording on the Resolution be changed from Contract Negotiations to Attorney/Client Privilege.

  

RESOLUTION:
 
Mrs. Forbes presented the following amended Resolution and moved its adoption:

 

RESOLUTION BH-11-14-11-01  BE IT RESOLVED by the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield acting as the local Board of Health that prior to the adjournment of this meeting it shall convene in executive session from which the public will be excluded for the purpose of discussion on: 

 

Attorney/Client Privilege

 

            Exclusion of the public for this purpose is specifically permitted by N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq.   The contents of this discussion will not be disclosed until such time as the disclosure of same will not adversely affect the public interest and upon resolution of the Council.  Formal action may be taken following end of executive session.

 

            Seconded by Mr. La Ronde and on Roll Call carried all five voting aye. 

 

Board Vice President Singleterry called for a recess at 7:55 p.m.

 

EXECUTIVE SESSION

 

Motion to come out of Executive Session by Mr. Righetti, seconded by Mr. La Ronde and carried unanimously.   

 

Mr. Bernstein reconvened the meeting at 8:07 p.m. with all five board members present at the beginning of the meeting still present. 

 

Mr. Bernstein explained that this evening’s Executive Session was a discussion regarding the contract with Somerset County and no formal action would be taken at this time.

 

            Motion to adjourn by Mr. La Ronde, seconded by Mr. Righetti and carried unanimously.

 

            Meeting adjourned at 8:07 p.m.

 

                        

 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                        Board Secretary

 

 

 

                                                                        
Board Chairman

